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IMPORTANT DATES   
 Time Details 

April   

Friday 27th 9.00 ς 11.00am Prep incursion Teddy Bear Hospital 

May   

Wednesday 2nd Various School Photos 

Thursday 3rd 
Friday 4th 

8.30am ς 9.30am 
3.15pm ς 4.00pm 

School Book Fair to be held in the new Library 

Friday 4th 9.00am PFA Meeting 

Monday 7th 3.45pm ς 4.45pm School Council Subcommittee Meetings 

Wednesday 9th 12.00pm 
6.30pm ς 7.30pm 

Grade 3-6 Cyber Safety Incursion 
Parent Cyber Safety Session 

Friday 11th  9.00am tC! aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ {ǘŀƭƭ 

Monday 21st 7.00pm School Council Meeting 

Tuesday 22nd Wednesday 23rd Various Gymnastics Program Prep ς Grade 4 only 

Thursday 24 TBC 
7.00pm 

Cross age celebration of Education Week 
Prep 2019 Information Session 

Friday 25 9.00am ς 11.00am 
9.30am 

Open Morning 
Prep 2019 Information Session 

Tuesday 29th Wednesday 30th Various Gymnastics Program Continues Prep ς Grade 4 only 

June   

Friday 1st 9.00am Division Cross Country ς Selected Students Only 

Monday 4th 3.45pm ς 4.45pm School Council Subcommittee Meetings 

Tuesday 5th Wednesday 6th  Various Gymnastics Program Continues Prep ς Grade 4 only 

Monday 11th All Day Public Holiday 

Tuesday 12th Wednesday 13th Various Gymnastics Program Continues Prep ς Grade 4 only 

Tuesday 19th All Day School Athletics 

Monday 25th 7.00pm School Council Meeting 

Tuesday 26th All Day Parent/Teacher/Student Led Conference 
(students only required at school for their 
appointment) 

Friday 29th 2.30pm End of Term 2 Early Finish 

 

 

Principal: Jo Menzel 
School Council President: Tim Shanahan 
PFA President: Clive Enever 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 

 
 

 

~OUR VALUES~ 
 
Integrity:  
Being true to oneself  
Being honest  
Owning our choic es 
Respecting people, 
property & 
environment  
Being Positive 
ambassadors for 
QHPS.  
 
Sense of Belonging:  
Feeling safe  
Being part of a 
community  
Being inclusive and 
accepting  
Being committed to 
friendliness and 
caring for others.  
 
Passion for Learning:  
Being curious, 
inquisitive, active 
thinkers and engaged 
learners.  
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

   

Our Purpose : 
To provide a creative and nurturing  
learning environment that enables  
everyone to achieve their personal 
best.  

                                   2018 TERM DATES 
Term 2 April 16 ς June 29 
Term 3 July 16 ς September 21 
Term 4 October - December 21 
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Dear Parents and Carers, 

Congratulations! 
Congratulations are extended to Lauren McCurdy and her partner Lucas on the safe arrival of their little girl, Isla 
wƻǎŜΦ LǘΩǎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀƴ ŜȄŎƛǘƛƴƎ ǘƛƳŜ ŦƻǊ [ŀǳǊŜƴ ŀƴŘ [ǳŎŀǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŜȄǘŜƴŘŜŘ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎΦ  ²Ŝ ŀƭǎƻ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ Lǎƭŀ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ 
Quarry Hill family.  
 
School Review 2018 
I would like to thank staff, students and parents for their valuable input into our review process. We spent two days 
last week validating our self-evaluation data, developing terms of reference to establish areas the panel wanted to 
explore in more depth and having open conversations with staff, students and parents.  On May 1st we will have a 
final Panel Day when our School Improvement Team will work with the panel to start constructing our new 
Strategic Plan.   
 
School Cross Country  
Congratulations to all of our students for their efforts at the Cross Country last Friday.  It was wonderful to see so 
many people putting it their best effort and being enthusiastically encouraged by the large group of parents in 
attendance.  Well done.  Congratulations are extended to Amer House for being the overall winners on the day. 
 
ANZAC Day Commemoration 
On Friday, April 20th, Mr Harrop took our School Captains and Vice Captains to the Shrine of Remembrance for 
[ŜƎŀŎȅΩǎ утǘƘ !ƴƴǳŀƭ !b½!/ /ƻƳƳŜƳƻǊŀǘƛƻƴ 5ŀȅΦ They spent the day with thousands of other students honouring 
the men and women who have served our country.  The day included displays by the Defence Force Cadets, 
performances by school bands and choirs and a spectacular RAAF fly-over.   
I would like to thank our school leaders, Bel, Jeremy, Jorja and Henry and teacher, Craig Harrop for representing 
Quarry Hill Primary School at this special commemoration. Their behaviour at this event is to be commended. 
 
On Tuesday, April 24th, the school held its own ANZAC Day service at school.  We were fortunate to have Charlene 
McLaughlin, who is a serving member of the Australian Defence Force, come to speak to the students. It was also 
wonderful to have Greta Balsillie join us again.   
 
This year we were also fortunate to receive a Gallipoli Oak seedling.  The students shared the story with the 
audience of how this seedling came to be and how its existence helps keep the memory of ANZAC alive. 
 
Our School Captains, Bel and Jeremy laid a wreath on behalf of Quarry Hill Primary School at the ANZAC Day Service 
in Bendigo yesterday. Again, they did a great job representing the school.  I would like to thank all students, parents 
and teachers that made all of these events so special. 
 
The National Assessment Program (NAPLAN)  
NAPLAN tests are held during May each year and in 2018 the tests will be held on the 15th, 16th and 17th of May. 
Primary school students in Year 3 and Year 5 complete the tests.  
¢ƘŜ ǊŜǎǳƭǘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǘŜǎǘǎ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ŘƛŀƎƴƻǎǘƛŎ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜ ƛƴ 
Literacy and Numeracy. This information can be used to support teaching and learning programs and improve 
student achievement.  
 
LŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ Ƙŀǎ ŀ Řƛǎŀōƛƭƛǘȅ ƻǊ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ƴŜŜŘǎ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜ ŜȄǘǊŀ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊŀǘƛƻƴ ȅƻǳ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ 
teacher whether or not your child should undertake the tests.  
 
[ŀǘŜǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊΣ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ ǊŜǇƻǊǘΦ ¢ƘŜ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ǿƛƭƭ ŘŜǎŎǊƛōŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇŀǊǘƛŎǳƭŀǊ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ 
in reading, writing, language conventions and numeracy.  
The report will also show how your child performed in relation to national benchmark standards.  
These benchmarks describe minimum acceptable standards for students across Australia.  
L ŀƳ ŎƻƴŦƛŘŜƴǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ȅƻǳ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ŀǎ ŀ ǊŜǎǳƭǘ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘƛƻƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ b!t[!b ǘŜǎǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 
ǾŀƭǳŀōƭŜ ƛƴ ǇǊƻǾƛŘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴ ƛƴǎƛƎƘǘ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎ ƛƴ [ƛǘŜǊŀŎȅ ŀƴŘ bǳƳŜǊŀŎȅΦ  
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For more information about the tests, please visit the VCAA website at; www.vcaa.vic.edu.au or the NAPLAN 
website at www.naplan.edu.au 
The 2018 Attitudes to School Survey  
The Attitudes to School survey is an annual student survey offered by the Department of Education and Training. 
The survey assists schools in gaining an understanding of students' perceptions and experience of school.  
Our school uses the survey results to plan programs and activities to improve your child's schooling experience.  
 
This year the Attitudes to School survey will be conducted at our school between Monday May 21st to Friday  June 
1st . The survey only takes 20-30 minutes to complete and occurs during your child's class time.  
 
Students from Grades 4, 5 and 6 at our school will participate in the survey. Your child will complete the survey 
online during school hours using a purpose built secure online survey tool.  
The survey results will be reported back to the school in Term 3.  
 
Your child will be provided with a unique login to complete the survey. The student login is an assigned identifier 
ǘƘŀǘ Ƴŀȅ ōŜ ǳǎŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ ǘƻ ŎƻƳōƛƴŜ Řŀǘŀ ŦƻǊ ǊŜǎŜŀǊŎƘ ǇǳǊǇƻǎŜǎ ƻƴƭȅΦ ¸ƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇǊƛǾŀŎȅ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ 
ŎƻƴŦƛŘŜƴǘƛŀƭƛǘȅ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǎǳǊǾŜȅ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ be protected at all times. No identifiable personal data is 
included in the survey response file.  
 
This survey is not a test and your child has the right to refuse or withdraw from the survey at any point before, 
during, or after completion. 
 

Enrolments for 2019  
A reminder to families that the school has been advised by the Region that it is to restrict its enrolments and apply 
ǘƘŜ ΨǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǳǊƘƻƻŘ ȊƻƴŜΦΩ ¢Ƙƛǎ ΨǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǳǊƘƻƻŘ ȊƻƴŜΩ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŘŜǾƛǎŜŘ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ ƛƴǘƻ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊŀǘƛƻƴ ǘƘŜ 
location of other local Primary Schools. A map of the school zone is available at the school or on our website. The 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ŎŀǇǇƛƴƎκŎŜƛƭƛƴƎ ŦƛƎǳǊŜ ƛǎ отр ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΦ  
 
The following guidelines apply for schools with enrolment ceilings:  

Where there is insufficient accommodation at a school for all students who seek entry, students are enrolled in the 

following priority order:  

ω {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŦƻǊ ǿƘƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ŘŜǎƛƎƴŀǘŜŘ ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǳǊƘƻƻŘ ƎƻǾŜǊƴƳŜƴǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ  

ω {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ǎƛōƭƛƴƎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ǇŜǊƳŀƴŜƴǘ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴŎŜ ǿƘƻ ŀǊŜ ŀǘǘŜƴŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘool at the same time.  

ω !ƭƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ ƻǊŘŜǊ ƻŦ ŎƭƻǎŜƴŜǎǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǇŜǊƳŀƴŜƴǘ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴŎŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ΨǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǳǊƘƻƻŘ ȊƻƴŜΩ 

boundary.  

¢ƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ нлмф tǊŜǇ LƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ {Ŝǎǎƛƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ƻƴ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ aŀȅ нпth beginning at 7:00pm.  

On Friday May 25th the classrooms will be open for you to view and a tour of the school for prospective parents 

conducted by the School Captains and Craig Harrop will be held at 10.30am. The Prep Information Session will be 

rerun at 9.30am on Friday for those unable to make Thursday night. 

If you have a sibling starting next year I would encourage you to enrol them as soon as possible or if you know that 

you will not be here at Quarry Hill PS next year please let us know. This enables us to have a better idea about the 

number of Prep children we can enrol and also about the grade levels where there may be places available. 

Unlocking Potential: Principal Preparation  
As part of the Education State reform agenda, the Victorian Government has made a significant investment in 
developing future principals and school leaders. In association with Monash University, they have designed 
Unlocking Potential (UP), a flagship principal preparation program for high potential leaders. The aim of this 
innovative program is to prepare these leaders for their first principal appointment.  
  
Quarry Hill Primary School is fortunate to be involved in supporting one of our neighbourhood colleagues with her 
aspirations.  Julie Ladd, Assistant Principal at Strathfieldsaye Primary School, will undertake a 20-day internship at 

www.vcaa.vic.edu.au%20
www.naplan.edu.au
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our school. This internship is designed to challenge and put into practice leadership skills within a different setting, 
focusing on strengths, whilst continuing to develop a growth mindset for change and improvement.  
  
During the 20-day internship, Julie will be part of our leadership team and will be considered a staff member of our 
school.  She will immerse herself in our school environment and, where appropriate, be actively involved in the 
daily running of the school. 
  
Julie will begin her placement next Monday, April 30thand will spend all of next week in our school.  She will then 
return in Term 3 from August 27ththrough until the end of the term.  
  
I would like to take this opportunity to welcome her to our school and thank our school community in advance for 
supporting Julie to develop her leadership capacity.   
 

 

Have a great week. 

Jo Menzel 
Principal 
 
 
SCHOOL PHOTO DAY 
By now you should have all received your photo envelope 
for school photo day Wednesday May 2nd. The envelope 
needs to be returned on photo day, not before, to your 
classroom teacher. If you would like a family photo please 
see the office for these envelopes. Family photo envelopes 
are to be returned to the office on the morning of the 
photo day.  If you have any questions please see Narelle in 
the office. 
 
Classroom photos will begin at 9.00am sharp so all 
students need to be at school on time. No class photo will 
be able to be reshot. 
 
 
 
 

Hi, my name is Julie Ladd and I am the Assistant Principal of Strathfieldsaye Primary School.  
I am currently completing a Graduate Certificate of Principal Preparation through Monash University and the 
Bastow Institute of Educational Leadership. As a part of this course, I have been given the wonderful 
opportunity to work at Quarry Hill Primary School over a four week period ς which will begin next week and 
then conclude at the end of Term 3. This experience will allow me to work closely with Jo Menzel and staff to 
further my understanding of the principal role and allow me to practice in a different school setting. 
 I am personally and professionally invested in the education of all students as we prepare them for a fast 
paced, ever changing world. My husband Cam Ladd is a teacher at Kennington Primary School and between 
us we have 5 children. Yes, we are very busy! 
I look forward to sharing experiences with you in the coming weeks and hope to meet all staff, students and 
parents. Please feel free to introduce yourself if you see me around. 
Julie 
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STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT AWARDS 
Sense of Belonging 
Zac B (Room 14B) for showing great sportsmanship and encouraging others at the Cross Country. 
Hadley M (Room 9) for always being a helpful & kind member of our class 
Passion for Learning 
Olive S (Room 4) for her excellent Commonwealth Games poster. 
Veronica J (Room 2) for being engaged in learning & making connections between tasks. 
Aiden C (Room 5) for always showing great work habits. 
Avery M (Room 14B) for working on his comprehension strategies in reading by extending his Lexile level. 
Frej J (Room 14A) for working hard on his pronouns & remaining very focused. 
Kruze L (Room 8) for his fantastic & positive start to Term 2. 
Amelia B (Room 3) for making a great start to Term 2 by being ready to learn on day 1. 
Integrity 
Ruby W (Room 10B) for her committed & positive approach to her learning this term. 
Persistence 
Flynn S (Room 7) for trying his best & running an amazing Cross Country. 
Dominic M (Room 14B) for demonstrating great persistence whilst running in his Cross Country event. 
Organisation 
Joemari B (Room 12B) for an improved effort & completion of his homework. 
Confidence 
Jordyn B (Room 1) for beginning Term 2 with confidence. 
Getting Along 
Luca B (Room 12A) for demonstrating kindness to all her classmates. 
 
CYBER SAFETY ς PARENT SESSION MAY 9th 6.30PM TO 7.30PM 
We are very excited to have Kris Bobetic from the Alannah and Madeline Foundation eSmart team presenting at 
our School. Cyber Safety is such an important issue in our society and we encourage you to attend this session.  
 
Description: 
{ǳǇǇƻǊǘƛƴƎ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ Ǉƭŀȅ ŀƴ ŀŎǘƛǾŜ ǊƻƭŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŘƛƎƛǘŀƭ ǿƻǊƭŘΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜǎ ŘŜǘŀƛƭŜŘ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ƻƴ 
risks and opportunities afforded by technology for young people, with practical tips on how to stay safe. 
 The workshop presents a selection of advice based on formal research and our extensive work with schools, 
children and their parents 
Outcomes: 
¶ You will appreciate the risks and opportunities afforded by technology for young people 
¶ You will explore the latest research in screen/ online behaviours 
¶ You will learn how to emphasise the importance of open communication and connectedness in keeping 

young people safe, off and online 
 
Presenter will be Kris Bobetic ς her bio can be accessed at https://connect.amf.org.au/presenter-bios/kris-bobetic/ 
 

GRADE 3/4 INQUIRY UNIT 
In the 3/4 Unit we are investigating sustainability in 
our IƴǉǳƛǊȅ ǳƴƛǘ ŦƻǊ ¢ŜǊƳ нΦ Ψ[ƻƻƪ !ǘ ²Ƙŀǘ ²Ŝ IŀǾŜ 
DƻǘΩ ƛǎ ŜȄǇƭƻǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴŎŜ ƻŦ Ƙŀōƛǘŀǘǎ ŦƻǊ 
plants and animals and encourages us to think and 
act sustainably when we interact with our 
environment. Last Friday Rooms 14B & 15A went 
down to the Bushland to explore that environment. 
We were looking for things we could see, hear and 
touch as well as a wondering we had about the 
bushland environment.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://connect.amf.org.au/presenter-bios/kris-bobetic/
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NEXT MEETING 
The next PFA meeting date is Friday May 4th at 9.00am in the multipurpose room. New members welcome. 
 
MO¢I9wΩ{ 5!¸ {¢![[ фΦлл!a CwL5!¸ a!¸ ммTH       
¢ƘŜ aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ {ǘŀƭƭ ƛǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǘƻ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ aǳƳ ŀƴŘ ǎƘƻǿ aǳƳ Ƙƻǿ ƳǳŎƘ ǘƘŜȅ 
appreciate what Mum does for them.  

 
It works like this: 
 
Each student is asked to bring in a small MothŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ Řƻƴŀǘƛƻƴ ǿƘƛŎƘ tC! ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǎŜƭƭƛƴƎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀƭƭ on Friday May 
11th. All students will get the opportunity to visit the stall and purchase something special. A basket has been 
ǇƭŀŎŜŘ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ ŦƻǊ ŘƻƴŀǘƛƻƴǎΦ  

 
All gifts will be $2.00 each.  
 
Suggestions for donations include small toiletries, chocolates, books, mugs and we love recycled or homemade gifts 
including older copies of house, gardening or fashion magazines bundled up with ribbon, potted small plants and 
handmade crafts.  
Students are asked to bring in the correct change and a carry (plastic) bag. It is one gift per student however if you 
have more than one mother in your family and your child would like to purchase a gift for each mother, we ask that 
you donate two items so every student gets the opportunity to purchase a gift for their mother.  
 

Once the student has purchased their gift for mum we will be placing the gift in their plastic bag with their name on 
it and put it back into the class basket to be handed out by the teacher at the end of the day. This is to combat 
presents being lost, broken and even eaten. 
 

The stall is much loved by the students as it can be the first time for many younger students that they are in charge 
of their present buying. They have the opportunity to pick out a special gift for mum and have that wonderful 
memory of being independent.  
 

For those keen to help wrap the donations and/or sell the gifts on the day please contact any PFA member or 
Narelle at the office. 
Thank you for your support 

 
Coming events  
QHPS TRIVIA NIGHT - Watch this space.   aŀǊƪ ƛǘ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŘƛŀǊȅΣ ǘƛŎƪŜǘǎ ŦƻǊ ǘŀōƭŜǎ ƻŦ мл Ǝƻ ƻƴ ǎŀƭŜ ǎƻƻƴΧΧ ǿŀǘŎƘ ǘƘƛǎ 
space!! 
 
Morning Tea:  
! ŎǳǇǇŀ ƛǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǿŀȅ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ŀǎ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΣ ƻƴ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΩǎ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ Ƨƻƛƴ IŜƛŘƛ ŀƴŘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǇŀǊŜnts at 9am for 
a cuppa and chat in the multipurpose staff room. A special thanks to Heidi for championing this initiative. 

2nd Hand Uniform Shop: 

 

Become a Member:  
The PFA is open to all members of our school community to join.  Mums, Dads, Brothers, Sisters, Aunties, Uncles, 
Grandparents and Carers are all eligible and welcome.  

Your involvement can be small or large and together will create an amazing community for our children.  

Come along to our next meeting or see the office for a membership form, it is just 50 cents to join and then have 
input in supporting our kids, their teachers and support staff. 

 

More detail on meeting times and other events over the coming year will be available shortly and we welcome any 
involvement or support from the school community. 
Contact the office (Narelle) in the first instance for further information. 

P.F.A News 



Quarry Hill Primary School, 25 Peel Street, Bendigo  3550   Phone: 5443 3537    
Email: quarry.hill.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au     Fax: 5442 7590 
  Website:www.quarryhillps.vic.edu.au     Mobile: 0427 595 073 

 
 

QUARRY HILL PRIMARY BOOK FAIR 2018 
Our Book Fair will be held over two days, May 3rd & 4th 
2018. This is a great opportunity to purchase some new 
books whilst helping our new library with some fundraising. 
The Book Fair will open both in the morning and afternoon 
to allow for parents to browse either with their child or by 
themselves. There will be a lucky door prize each day for 
those people that purchase a book from the Fair. 
Put the date in your diary.  
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 


